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Fourth Sunday of  Lent—March 11, 2018 

 “For we are His handiwork, created in Christ Jesus for the good works that 

God has prepared in advance, that we should live in them” (Ephesians 2:10).                                                                                                                                              

 Here we are, halfway through Lent. What have we been doing differently since 

Ash Wednesday? Maybe we have prayed a little more often; have gone to Confession 

to seek the forgiveness of our sins; or have given more generously to the poor . . . all 

spiritual activities to remind us that now is the time to get ready for Easter. Whatever it 

is that we have done, “we are His handiwork.” That is, God has created us in both 

body and spirit. Whatever Lent has been for us, whatever it will yet be, God is the one really in charge of our spiritual 

activities and conversion of life. We are His handiwork, trusting completely in the power of His transforming grace.  

A Taste of Italy, Coming Near You                                                                                                                                                         

    Please join us for A Taste of Italy, a fundraiser meal on behalf of the youth of Saint Mary’s and Saint Eliza-

beth’s Parishes. It will take place on Sunday, March 18th, from 5:30-7:30 pm at the Saint Mary’s Faith & Family 

Room of the Saint Mary’s school (lower level, second right). The menu includes Spaghetti di Pomodoro con pollo; In-

salata mista; Pane di aglio; Torta con frutta mista, and a glass of wine. There will be a free will offering and no rsvp or 

advance tickets are required. We will see you then for a night of great food and fellowship. Guys, if you forgot about 

Valentines Day and want to come out of the doghouse, this a great opportunity to 

redeem yourself.  

Invest in our Youth, the Future of the Church                                                                                                                                                  

 All too often in the life of the Church, we are trying to play catchup. When young people leave the Church, we 

struggle to bring them back to the fold. Why not be a bit more proactive: provide a more solid formation in the Faith to 

deter them from abandoning it?                                                                                                                                                                    

 Towards this goal, I offer our youth two great summer camps for growth in the Faith, in a faith-filled and fun 

atmosphere. The first is for youth in grades 4-8, Trinity Youth Camp, and the other is for youth in grades 9-12, Cor 

Christi. Trinity Youth Camp will take place from July 18-22, 2018 at Camp of the Cross near Garrison and Cor Christi 

has two sessions: July 9-13 and July 16-20, at the University of Mary near Bismarck. The cost for Trinity youth Camp 

is $250/child and Cor Christi is $200/child. Please contact Fr. Gary if you want to register your children for either ac-

tivity.                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

 This cost can be a burden for many families, so maybe the rest of us can offer our financial assistance. If you 

wish, maybe you can offer a scholarship for a young person to attend either camp, perhaps $10, $25, or $50. You can 

make the cheque out to our parish and then it can be tax deductible. We will then pass on the funds to the youth who 

wish to attend either camp. If any family wishes to apply for these scholarships, please contact Fr. Gary at 701-509-

9504.                                                                                                                                                                                                             

 God bless you and thank you for investing in our youth, the Church’s future. Just a 

note, I will be attending Trinity Youth Camp as the chaplain this summer. Warn your son 

or daughter that dunking a priest in the lake is at least an extra 1,000 years in purgatory!  

 

 



MASS & ADORATION SCHEDULE 

Monday, March 12                                                                                    

7:30 AM SM—Communion Service                                                           

Tuesday,  March 13                                                                                             

7:30 AM SM —+Linda Rotering by Dennis Dorner                                   

6:00 PM SE– Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament                            

7:00 PM SE- +Paul Schiwal by Darrell & Dorita Kuhn             

            Stations of the Cross 

Wednesday, March 14                                                                          

7:00 PM SM– Rosary & Mother of Perpetual Help Devotions                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

7:00 PM SM– +Sheldon Stagl by Richard Stagl                                    

             Stations of the Cross                       

Thursday,  March 15                                                                                          

7:30AM SM– Family of Victor & Diane Binstock  

Friday, March 16                                                                                

7:30AM SM– +Michael Koffler by Marge Koffler                                           

12PM-3PM SM– Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament                                                                              

Saturday, March 17                                                                                   

8:30 AM SM – +Richard Nicklos by Dorothy Nicklos                                  

5:00 PM SM  - +Kyle Binstock, +Joe & +Ida Binstock, 

+James & +Inez Hanson by Ervin & Diane Binstock  

Sunday, March 18                                                                                             

8:30AM SE +Laura Grundhauser by Aaron & Cindy Krauter 

10:30AM SM-Pro Populo 

Please Keep in Your Prayers:  

Duane Dobitz, Andy Prokop, Henley Johnson, Duane Grundhauser, Pete 

Schaefer, Alice Candrian,  Marilyn Jacobs, Leo Heck, Ross Thomas, Arlene 

Rohr, Brenda Barton, Elven Kaufman, Suzette Printz,, Linda Reisenauer, 

Rose Krebs (SE), Russ Lefor, Lori Lefor, Herbert Emmil, Reggie Gentz, 

Cindy Martin, Tim Theil, Howard Schiwal, Theresa Decker, Alyssa Binstock, 

Yvonne Fettig, Dale Reindel, Kim Kuhn, Don Miller, Shari Obritsch, 

Katherine Splichal, Bonnie (Krebs) Dick, Dorothy Kohl, Colleen Churchill, 

Thresiamma (Fr. Biju’s mom) 

Assisted Living and Nursing Home Residents: Aggie Wandler, Ken Stagl, 

Charlotte Krebs, Harvey Herberholz, Archie Jalbert,  Benny Benz, Joan Bin-

stock, Joe Wandler, Sylvia Koppinger, Leona Gordon, Ardelle Kovar, Joan 

Madler, Cecelia Jung, Donnella Koppinger, Marilyn Jeske, Willie Emmil, 

Frances Heick, Dale Schroeder                                                                                                           

Our Deceased Loved Ones    +Eugenia Stagl, + Nick Lenhardt                        

+ Mike Urlacher ,  + Keith Herold, +Carla Rohan +Alvin Rotering +Jeanne 

Kovar +Bridget Urlacher, +Laura Grundhauser, +Florian Urlacher +Paul 

Schiwal, + LeRoy Jacobs +Victor Roller +John Herold, + Viola Martin                      

+ Viola Neprash  +Maggie Schoch,  +Rose Lefor, + Mary Ficek   

 SM Altar Guild Meeting March 14th at 4:30PM 

 Diocese of Bismarck “Lock-in Your Faith” event for Middle School-

ers Friday, April 6th beginning at 6:30pm –8:00am Saturday April 7th. 

See the posters at the entrances of the church for details . 

 SE Coffee & Rolls March 18th after Mass  

 SE March Church Cleaners Nita Iverson, Cindy Schneider and Trish 

Kaufman  

St. Mary’s Liturgical Assignments  March  18 & 19 

MINISTRY Saturday 5 PM  Sunday 10:30AM 

Lector Diane Binstock David Hernandez 

Mass Servers Leonard G./Zack J. Mark F./John W. 

Eucharistic               

Ministers 
Cely & Robert Stagl Betty & Larry Heick 

Gifts Richard Wandler Dean & Mary Fitterer 

Rosary Leader Jim Krebs Maureen Gardner 

Greeters Vicki Herberholz Jake Wolf 

Homebound Minister David & Vivian H. David & Vivian H. 

St. Elizabeth’s Liturgical Assignments March 18 

Lector Stetson 

Mass Servers Elizabeth 

Eucharistic Ministers Arlene & Trish 

Gifts Fran & Cindy 

Greeters Darrell & Dorita 

Ushers Greg K. & Deran  

Collection Report St. Mary’March 3 & 4, 2018 

 Adult                Youth 

$  1915.00 Envelopes       $  3.00 

$      71.00  Loose Plate       $ 

$  2035.00 Total       $ 

$  2035.00 Month       $  3.00 

$13,859.80 To Date       $  232.30 

$  1998.00  African Mission Appeal  

 

Collection Report St. Elizabeth’s  March 4, 2018 

Adult Youth 

$                      Envelopes $   

$                      Loose Plate $ 

$                     Total $ 

$                     Month               $   

$                     To Date $  

A Point to Ponder                                                                                     

 The man who has everything probably has an ulcer to go 

with it.  

 

Rest in God’s Peace                                                                                                     

 We offer our prayers to Ellen Lenhardt and her family on the 

death of +Nick Lenhardt. After a lifetime of bringing great joy and 

love into the lives of so many, may +Nick now receive these gifts 

eternally in God’s heavenly Kingdom. Eternal rest grant unto Him O 

Lord and let perpetual light shine upon him. May he rest in peace. 

Amen.  



The Catholic Devotional Life, Continued 

 Having completed our mini-faith-formation series on the Traditions of Lent, we continue where we have left off with Catholic devo-

tions so helpful for our progress in the spiritual life.            

A Means to Salvation, The Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

 The beautiful devotion of the Chaplet of Divine Mercy is relatively new in the life of the Church. It can be traced to Saint Faustina 

Kowalska, a Polish nun, who received visions from our Lord in the 1930’s, encouraging her to make His Divine Mercy known.                                                                                                                                                

 In 1935, Saint Faustina received a vision of an angel sent by God to chastise a certain city. She began to pray for mercy for the city 

and its inhabitants, but her prayers were powerless. Suddenly, she saw the Holy Trinity and felt the power of Jesus’ grace within her. At the 

same time, she found herself pleading with God for mercy and the words she heard interiorly were as follows: “Eternal Father, I offer you 

the Body and Blood, Soul and Divinity, of Your dearly beloved Son, Our Lord Jesus Christ, in atonement for our sins, and those of the whole 

world. For the sake of His sorrowful passion. Have mercy on us and on the whole world.”                                                                                                        

 As she continued this inspired prayer, the angel became helpless and could not carry out the deserved punishment. The next day, as 

Saint Faustina was entering the chapel, she again heard the inspired voice, instructing her how to recite the prayer that our Lord later called 

“The Chaplet”. This time, after “have mercy on us”, were added the words, “and on the whole world.” From then on, she recited this prayer 

almost constantly, offering it especially for the dying.                                                                                                                                                                                              

 In subsequent revelations, the Lord made it clear that the Chaplet was not just for her, but for the whole world. He also added ex-

traordinary promises to its prayerful recitation: 1) The promise of great mercy at the hour of death. Christ would stand before the dying per-

son and the Father, not as a just Judge, but as a merciful Savior; 2) It will be sinners last hope of salvation; 3) Hardened sinners would be 

converted; 4) Unimaginable graces would be granted to souls, if it was compatible with the will of God.                                                                                                 

 Prayed on ordinary Rosary beads, the Chaplet of Divine Mercy is an intercessory prayer that extends the offering of the Holy Eu-

charist, so it is especially appropriate to pray after having received Holy Communion at Mass. It may be prayed at any time, but our Lord 

specifically told Saint Faustina to recite it during the nine days before the Feast of Divine Mercy (the first Sunday of Easter). He then added, 

“By this novena of Chaplets, I will grant every possible grace to souls.” It is likewise appropriate to pray the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, from 

noon to three o’clock, each afternoon (especially on Fridays), remembering the three hours Jesus was on His Holy Cross. This is the best 

time to remember the Holy Passion of our Lord.                                                                                                                                                            

 As for praying the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, please note the following steps: 1) Make the sign 

of the Cross; 2) Pray the Our Father; 3) Pray the Hail Mary; 4) Pray the Apostles Creed; 5) Pray the 

Eternal Father prayer (on the Our Father beads), “Eternal Father, I offer you the Body and Blood, soul 

and divinity, of Your dearly beloved Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, in atonement for our sins, and those of 

the whole world.”; 6) On the ten Hail Mary beads of each decade, “For the sake of His sorrowful Pas-

sion, have mercy on us and on the whole world.”; 7) Repeat for the remaining decades, saying “The 

Eternal Father” prayer on the Our Father beads and then ten “For the sake of His sorrowful Passion” 

prayers on the Hail Mary beads.; 8) Conclude with the “Holy God” prayer (repeat three times): “Holy 

is God, Holy Mighty One, Holy Immortal One, have mercy on us and on the whole world.”; 9) Close 

with the Sign of the Cross.                                                                                                                                                                                

 If you wish to learn how to pray the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, please join us every Friday at 

Saint Mary’s Parish at three in the afternoon. We pray it together immediately before the Benediction of 

the Blessed Sacrament. Having learned it here, then pray it in your homes and pray it especially in the presence of a loved one who is dying 

and preparing to meet the Lord. The mercy of the heart of Jesus is ready to flow into every soul; we merely have to ask for this awesome gift.  

 

Head East, Middle-Aged Man                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 I will be away in Baltimore from Wednesday evening until Sunday evening. Twice a year, for two more years, I have to attend con-

ferences of the National Advisory Council (NAC), a group of Catholics who advise the US Conference of Catholic Bishops on doctrinal and 

spiritual matters. Pray for the Holy Spirit to guide our work.                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

 Please welcome the visiting priest from Assumption Abbey, who will provide coverage for the Holy Mass and the Sacrament of 

Penance this weekend. Thank him for meeting these important liturgical and spiritual needs for our parishes. If an emergency should arise, 

please contact the parish office and Bonnie will put you into contact with a local priest.                                                                                                                                                                                         

    God bless you and be assured of my prayers for you while I am away. Hopefully, when I return the crocuses will be blooming, the 

Meadowlarks will be singing, and the snow will have all melted. Well . . . we can always dream big! 

On the Lighter Side   Bob: Do you play an instrument?                                                                                                                                                                                         

Bill: Only at home.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Bob: What do you play?                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Bill: Second fiddle.  


